
 
 

 Department of Project Implementation  

 301 King Street Suite 3200         Phone:   703.746.4045 

www.alexandriava.gov Alexandria, Virginia 22314         Fax:        703.838.4299 
  

September 16, 2024 

 

Dear Alexandria Community Members: 

 

The City of Alexandria has contracted AECOM to study and design the Mt. Vernon Dual Corrugated Metal Pipe 

Replacement Project. 

 

Investigation of the corrugated metal dual culverts is expected to occur for a duration of one week on the last week 

of September. This letter is to inform you that beginning on September 23, 2024, AECOM intends to enter on or 

near your property for the purpose of assessing City stormwater infrastructure to collect data. This data will be used 

in conjunction with a City of Alexandria design project pertaining to Mt. Vernon Dual Corrugated Metal Pipe 

Replacement Project. This investigation is a non-invasive form of mapping; no impacts are expected on your 

property. AECOM will be performing a manual investigation of corrugated metal dual culverts, LiDAR scan of 

pipes' entrances, measuring deformed crowns, and identifying areas needing repairs. This investigation will be 

within the City’s right of way and easement area. Furthermore, this letter does not imply that your property is to be 

impacted by this project. The purpose of this letter is solely to provide notification that temporary access to your 

property may be needed for surveying and mapping purposes.  You do not need to be present for this procedure.  If 

you have property tenants, please pass along this notice, or inform them of the survey.  If you have any questions 

about the procedures associated with this notice, or any special instructions or precautions pertaining to your 

property, please call Chad Wyzga at 301.944.3619 for field operations.  

 

Maintenance of traffic control and lane closure is not expected as part of this activity.  

 

If you have any questions about the scope of this City of Alexandria project, please contact me at 

wael.eltayeb@alexandriava.gov or 703.746.4217 (Office). Thanks in advance for your cooperation and have a great 

rest of your day. 

   

Sincerely, 

 

 

Wael Eltayeb, P.E. 

Technical Project Manger 

Department of Project Implementation 

703.746.6253 (Direct) 

alexandriava.gov 

 

cc: Terry Suehr, Director, Department of Project Implementation 

Rami Chehade, Deputy Director, Department of Project Implementation 

Daniel Medina, Stormwater Program Manager, Department of Project Implementation 

Brian J. Whiteley, Inspector III, Department of Project Implementation 

Haweni Gobena, Project Manager, Department of Transportation and Environmental Services 

Chad Wyzga, Project Manager, AECOM 
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